Dear GCBC Family,

After weighing all the facts, the Leadership Team, Church Staff, and I decided that all of the services and activities here at Grand Community will remain canceled at least through the month of August.

We saw the numbers of new Covid 19 cases remaining high and the percentages of positive tests was remaining constant. It was suggested that those in the most at risk group, Senior Adults, not gather in crowds. We decided that this was the best decision for our church at this time.

Please know that our Church Office remains open Monday through Friday from 8:30 AM until 12:30 PM. We will continue to record a new Worship Service each week and have it available on our website, www.grandbaptist.com. All of us on the Ministerial Staff are on call and will gladly minister to you any way we can. Please call us at any time.

I must say this, I miss seeing each of you very much. I am praying for the day when we can once again gather without the fear of this horrible illness. I miss seeing your smiling faces. I miss getting to shake your hand or give you a hug.

Lately I have been reminded of several facts. God is in control, He is Lord! He has not and will not allow anyone else to take control. God knows exactly what is happening. He is not taken by surprise at any of this. God is at work in our world right now. Sometimes it's easy to think that God isn't doing anything. That's wrong. God is working behind the scenes to accomplish His perfect will, and at the right time, He will show us just how His perfect plan comes together. God never makes a mistake. This pandemic is not a mistake.

Finally, God loves you and desires the very best for you. God is accomplishing that now even though it may not appear that way to us. One of these days we will look back and praise God for the incredible things He has done. We serve a mighty and awesome God.

I Love You, Pastor Shon